


CITY OF NEW HAVEN

BOARD OF ALDERMEN

                                                                                May 20, 2010
Honorable Carl Goldfield

President, New Haven Board of Aldermen

Dear President Goldfield:

We, the undersigned Alderpeople, would like to respectfully submit for unanimous consent to the Board of Aldermen the attached Resolution condemning Arizona Senate Bill 1070, and urging the Arizona legislature to reconsider this ill-advised and extreme “anti-illegal immigration” measure, which will only serve to promote racial tensions and bias.

The “Support Our Law Enforcement and Safe Neighborhoods Act”, also known as Arizona  Senate Bill 1070, was signed into law in the state of Arizona by Governor Jan Brewer on April 23, 2010, representing the broadest and strictest “anti-illegal immigration” measure in decades. The Act, which received intense national and international attention and sparked immense controversy nationwide, makes it a crime for an alien to be in Arizona without carrying legal  documents, steps  up state and local enforcement of federal immigration laws and goes after those sheltering, hiring and transporting illegal aliens. 

There has been tremendous concern that the new law will encourage racial profiling, as it obligates police to make an attempt, when practicable, to determine a person’s immigration status if there is reasonable suspicion that the person is an illegal alien during a police stop for some other offense, and to arrest an individual if there is probable cause that the person is an illegal alien not in possession of required documents.

Passage of this misguided legislation has triggered outrage and deep concern among Latinos, African-Americans and others nationwide who feel that this measure is an ineffective “grandstanding” attempt to make political points, while fanning the flames of racial tension and promoting state-sponsored bias and intolerance.  In addition to the concerns about profiling and civil rights violations, the new law will create hostilities between the police and the community, as even the Arizona Chiefs of Police believes the measure will undermine their ability to carry out their duties, with the concern that illegal immigrants may fear the police and refrain from seeking help in an emergency or contacting them with valuable knowledge of a crime.

Instead of enacting this provocative new law, Arizona should be working with the federal government to best enforce the existing national laws, and to see that more stringent and effective immigration laws are enacted by the U.S. Congress.  We feel that it’s important at this key moment in the national debate that the Board goes on record as condemning Arizona Senate Bill 1070, and urging the Arizona legislature to reconsider this ill-advised and extreme “anti-illegal immigration” measure. 

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Respectfully submitted,

GERALD M. ANTUNES

Alderman, 12th Ward

GINA L. CALDER
Alderwoman, 2nd Ward

ANDREA JACKSON-BROOKS

Alderwoman, 4th Ward

JORGE PEREZ

Alderman, 5th Ward

DOLORES COLON
Alderwoman, 6th Ward

STEPHANIE BAUER

Alderwoman, 14th Ward
JOSEPH E. RODRIGUEZ

Alderman, 15th Ward

SERGIO RODRIGUEZ

Alderman, 26th Ward

RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN CONDEMNING ARIZONA SENATE BILL 1070, AND URGING THE ARIZONA LEGISLATURE TO RECONSIDER THIS ILL-ADVISED AND EXTREME “ANTI-ILLEGAL IMMIGRATION” MEASURE, WHICH WILL ONLY SERVE TO PROMOTE RACIAL TENSIONS AND BIAS.
WHEREAS: The “Support Our Law Enforcement and Safe Neighborhoods Act”, also known as Arizona  Senate Bill 1070, was signed into law in the state of Arizona by Governor Jan Brewer on April 23, 2010, representing the broadest and strictest “anti-illegal immigration” measure in decades; and 
WHEREAS: the Act, which received intense national and international attention and sparked immense controversy nationwide, makes it a crime for an alien to be in Arizona without carrying legal  documents, steps  up state and local enforcement of federal immigration laws and goes after those sheltering, hiring and transporting illegal aliens; and 

WHEREAS: in the face of national scrutiny, on April 30, the Arizona legislature passed an amended version of the Act stating that “prosecutors would not investigate complaints based on race, color or national origin” and advising police to only investigate immigration status in connection with a “lawful stop, detention  or  arrest”; and 

WHEREAS: however, there remains tremendous concern that the new law will encourage racial profiling, as it obligates police to make an attempt, when practicable, to determine a person’s immigration status if there is reasonable suspicion that the person is an illegal alien during a police stop for some other offense, and to arrest an individual if there is probable cause that the person is an illegal alien not in possession of required documents; and 

WHEREAS: passage of this misguided legislation has triggered outrage and deep concern among Latinos, African-Americans and others nationwide who feel that this measure is an ineffective  “grandstanding”  attempt to make political points, while fanning the flames of racial tension and promoting state-sponsored bias and intolerance; and 

WHEREAS: in addition to the concerns about profiling and civil rights violations, the new law will create hostilities between the police and the community, as even the Arizona Chiefs of Police believes the measure   
will undermine their ability to carry out their duties, with the concern that illegal immigrants may  fear  the police and refrain from seeking help in an emergency or contacting them with valuable knowledge of a crime; and 

WHEREAS: while  it is understood that Arizona has an estimated 460,000 illegal immigrants, and is the state  with the most illegal crossings of the Mexico-United States border by Mexicans and Central Americans,  this Bill represents an extreme overreaction to a problem which clearly falls under the jurisdiction of the federal government; and 

WHEREAS: instead of enacting this provocative new law, Arizona should be working with the federal government to best enforce the existing national laws, and to see that more stringent and effective immigration laws are enacted by the U.S. Congress.
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Aldermen condemns Arizona Senate Bill 1070, and urges the Arizona legislature to reconsider this ill-advised and extreme “anti-illegal immigration” measure, which will not only be ineffective in addressing the illegal immigration problem, it will serve to promote racial tensions and bias by encouraging aggressive state-sponsored racial profiling. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board goes on record in expressing the sentiment that the bias and assault on civil rights posed by the new Arizona measure, greatly troubles the entire New Haven community which has always cared so deeply about tolerance and justice for all, and sees the new Arizona law as a threat to the basic rights of all Americans everywhere.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a copy of this Resolution, duly passed by the Board, be forwarded to Arizona Governor Jan Brewer, Speaker of the Arizona House Kirk Adams, and  President of the Arizona Senate Robert Burns.

_829141041

